Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I’m writing to ask, under the Freedom of Information Act, how much your council spent on sending children to school by taxi during the last academic year.
ANSWER:  £1,950,995.00
Also how many children were sent to school by taxi for part or all of the last academic year.
439 children
This provision provides approximately 200,000 Journey’s to Children with Statemented needs with varying Disabilities. Very often the vehicle requirements must be wheel chair accessible.
And for clarity from you on the reasons why the council will pay for children to travel to school by taxi

The reasons we will pay for a taxi are;

The child or young person will have SEND (Special Educational Needs & Disability).
They are attending the nearest, appropriate school. 

There are no other options that make more economic sense.
The allocation of a taxi is consistent with the SEND transport Policy.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

